125 E. Maple St., Lombard, Illinois March 21, 1945

Hon. George B. Schwabe, House Office Building, Washington, D. C.

Dear Representative Schwabe:

Thank you for your letter of March 17th. If you think my letter will help any, I would be glad to have you use it. Would prefer to be anonymous, but if it is the proper thing to do to attach a name, then do so.

I am a housewife and mother of a boy in the overseas service who feels that we at home have the responsibility of watching the home front. Knowing how our representatives in government are besieged with alien left-wing pressure, I follow the Congressional Record, and which Congressman Reed very kindly sends me, and send a letter here and there in support of the U. S. A. Am active in the Women's Republican Club and am legislative chairman for the county group.

It seems to me that Congress wastes so much time debating substitute measures to the totalitarian bills which come in, when the bill should be attacked directly and thrown out in its entirety. I think that one of the very dangerous features in the manpower bills is the power it will give the administration to shift populations to control elections; they did enough of that in the last election, but how much easier it will be the next time!

Thanks for sending the reprints. Shall pass them around. Please keep right on scrapping.

Very sincerely yours,

(Mrs. E. G. Goddard)

March 17, 1945 Mrs. E. George Goddard 125 East Maple Street Lombard, Illinois Dear Mrs. Goddard: I am happy to acknowledge receipt of yours of the 15th instant expressing your approval of my opposition to the nurse draft and manpower legislation in general. I do not think I have ever heard of you before and I do not know how you ascertained my position on these subjects. Undoubtedly, you are one of our increasing number of people in this country who are attempting to keep posted on what is going on here, in and from Washington. I simply take the position that the whole program of the New Deal is un-American at bottom and that most of its manifestations reveal the insidious ambitions motivating its advocates. I am taking the liberty of mailing you a copy of my views on the so-called May bill, the labor conscription bill. I have entitled this talk, "Work or What." I am also sending you a copy of my remarks on the nurse draft bill, entitled "Angels of Mercy Drafted." Each day my position seems to be more acceptable to the public. I may want to give your letter some publicity, and I trust you have no objections to my doing so. If you have any objections, please let me hear from you by return mail. Again thanking you for your interest and encouragement, I beg to remain Sincerely yours, GBS:CMG George B. Schwabe, M. C.

March 15, 1945

Hon. George B. Schwabe, House Office Building, Washington. D. C.

Dear Representative Schwabe:

Thank you for your courageous fight against the nurses' draft and manpower legislation in general. I hope your action will give information and courage to those more timid about protecting the home front.

No doubt, you will now be the target for the P.A.C. May I suggest that your circularize your constituents with your viewpoints to such an extent that no amount of P.A.C. agitation will be effective. I believe that if the nationalists would beat the P.A.C. to the district, the P.A.C. smear and propaganda would be ineffective.

I admit I know nothing about your district, but am greatly concerned as to how we can combat the P.A.C. Since we are now familiar with their modus operandi, that of moving their machinery in wherever there is a strong opponent, I figure we can easily beat them if we are forewarned and forearmed. If you will ask your supporters back home to take care of that angle of it I know they will be able to keep you in Washington a long time. They need you, and so do all the rest of us.

Simerely,

Ualland, Saland

(Mrs. E.-G. Goddard)